
 

 
 RESPECT    |    OWNERSHIP    |    ACHIEVEMENT    |    HONOURING OUR PAST    |    EMBRACING OUR FUTURE 

 
Easter Show: Management of Hendra 
 
In accordance with Federal Law, State Law, and Equine Veterinarians Australia, there is currently 
insufficient evidence to support a mandatory legal requirement for equine vaccination against 
Hendra Virus. Universal precautions should be adopted by all owners and RAS staff in the 
management of equine body fluids during invasive human-animal interactions. 
 
The Royal Agricultural Society of NSW (RAS) has advised that it does not require mandatory Hendra 
vaccinations for horses attending the Sydney Royal Easter Show unless they are from endemic 
Hendra affected areas. However, horse owners from areas unaffected by Hendra should consult with 
their local veterinarian regarding the risk-benefit assessment of vaccination. 
 
The RAS maintains a higher than legally required standard for the protection of horses and the public 
from the Hendra virus. The RAS supports the enforcement of international best practices for the 
prevention of Hendra Virus. 
 
The RAS will follow its biosecurity control procedures across the Sydney Royal Easter Show site and 
within the Horse Pavilions. All Horse Section staff will be briefed on the procedures for horses on site 
in regard to the Hendra Virus and the importance of biosecurity. 
 
• All horses from endemic Hendra affected areas require mandatory vaccination. A current 

Vaccination Certificate must be emailed to the Horse Section at horse@rasnsw.com.au prior to 
arrival at Sydney Showground. 
 

• All exhibitors are required to present the staff on Gate 9 with their bench slip. All horses that 
have been identified as coming from an endemic area will have a different coloured bench slip 
(bright green) and will be easily identified on arrival. 

 
 
The RAS continues to monitor this situation closely and will keep its policies under close review in 
the lead up to the Show. 
 
The RAS will inform horse owners if any of the above requirements change or the list of current 
postcodes for endemic areas is changed due to any new Hendra Virus outbreaks. 
 
Any enquiries can be directed to the Horse section on 02 9704 1220 or email horse@rasnsw.com.au. 
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HENDRA POSTCODE LIST FOR MANDATORY VACCINATION 
as of November 2024 

 
Endemic Postcodes 
According to the RAS Hendra Policy, Hendra vaccination is mandatory for any horse that resides in 
any of the postcodes listed below in order to attend Sydney Showground. 
 
 

NSW QLD 
2286 4034 
2337 4125 
2440 4217 
2447 4275 
2470 4285 
2477 4413 
2478 4510 
2480 4655 
2482 4670 
2484 4700 

 4701 
 4740 
 4810 
 4850 
 4870 
 4881 

 
 
 

 
 

Document Type Procedure 
Document Owner Murray Wilton and Nicole Bryce 

Issue Date November 2024 
Approved by Veterinary Committee 

Next Review Date November 2025 
Location of Document RAS Connect/Council Portal Team 

 


	Easter Show: Management of Hendra

